Report to the Union of National Defence Employees (UNDE) National Executive (NE) for the Standing Bylaws Committee (SBC)

Fall 2020

The committee is comprised of 3 Members, T. Mark Miller VP/BC as Chair, and Sisters Mona Simcoe VP/MS and Cathy O’Kane VP/NPF. 

We have 3 reporting period for this meeting, Oct-Dec relating to the UNDE Harassment Policy’s annual report. Submitted reports are as follows:

Jan-Mar – BC, ABN, MS, NCR, CSE, NS, NPF
Apr-Jun – BC, ABN, MS, NCR, CSE, NS, NL/NB, NPF
Jul-Sept – BC, ABN, MS, NCR, CSE, NS, NL/NB
As there were no reported cases, there was nothing for the SBC to review.

During this period the SBC was tasked by the NP as follows:

To the UNDE Bylaws Committee:

As you are aware, due to the global pandemic resulting from COVID-19 the UNDE National Executive elected to postpone the UNDE 2020 Triennial Convention by one year. 

As members of the Standing UNDE Bylaws Committee, please review the UNDE Bylaws and develop a proposal based on the assumption that the 2021 UNDE Convention will be held as an in-person event. Should it be necessary to conduct the 2021 UNDE Convention as a virtual convention, revised guidelines may need to be produced.

Please consider how the Delegate Registration, Resolutions and all matters properly brought before it from Local meetings are impacted by the rescheduling of the Convention.

Your review should include but is not limited to considerations such as:

Proposal to maintain the delegate entitlement calculation done for the postponed 2020 Triennial Convention as communicated in 2019 or amend to reflect 2020’s delegate entitlement?

Proposal to maintain the elected delegates and alternates or allow for new elections?

Proposal to determine how Locals whose meetings to elect delegates and alternates were cancelled due to the global pandemic shall proceed.

Proposal to determine how Resolutions may be adopted by Locals for furtherance.

Please provide me with your considerations at your earliest convenience. Should you have any related questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact my office at any of the coordinates indicated below.

The reply to the NP from the SBC was: To the Nat Pres: the UNDE SBC met today by “Teams” and is responding to your E-mail below.

We had an initial cut through the UNDE Bylaws specifically Bylaw 11. We were also cognizant of the PSAC XO-11-20, and previous NBoD decisions around COVID and its impact on PSAC conventions. Unfortunately, we as a body do not have as yet any minutes pertaining to these decisions just verbal acknowledgements from at least one PSAC REVP. We are trying to be in lockstep with those same decisions for continuity’s sake and to respect the fact that we as the SBC and the National Executive do not have the authority to change the Bylaws.

And yes, we acknowledge that we have already changed the UNDE Bylaws once as an extraordinary measure due to the COVID, however we are reluctant to do so again, so we await further NBoD guidance on the way forward. 

In your deliberations with the PSAC NBoD please be aware that while a “virtual convention” remains a possibility in 2021, the UNDE SBC favours a in person/delegate convention to fully respect the democratic process. We believe that should it be required we could provide suggestions in a timely manner. This is on our to-do list.

In keeping with NBoD decisions, the delegate count stands as communicated earlier this year to the Locals.

Should a new Local be created, it will not have delegate status.

Delegate elections already held will stand. Should replacement be necessary, it will be allowed using the Alternate lists. Elections not held as yet will be done according to the established timelines.

Resolutions submitted will stand. The deadline for submissions will be in accordance with the Nat Bylaws.

Of note as well, is Art 12(d) which states in part “shall meet in Ottawa”. This is referring to the convention committees. Obviously, if rqd we would do this virtually, however the “shall” is problematic and given our reluctance to change the Bylaws when we do not have the authority to do so can make this an issue. Perhaps the NBoD can give PSAC wide direction on issues such as this?

Also, we have a concern on Art 15(a) over the mode of transportation “most economical to the union”. Given the COVID and Membership health concerns, this could be challenged. While we discussed revamping the UNDE Travel Policy to address this, it would not trump the Bylaws. Again, the NBoD may be able to help out Components like ours in similar situations with a PSAC directive?

Finally, in an effort to assist our Locals, we suggest that we send out as soon as possible a communique advising them on these directions once confirmed by the PSAC. Our intent is to have this done in time for the upcoming AGM season along with the usual reminder of financial statements etc.    tmm

Respectfully submitted by T. Mark Miller Vice President for British Columbia (VP/BC) and committee chair

